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MINUTES
II.  Possible Procedures for Required Police Presence at Campus Events
Carol thought this should be discussed with someone from Police Services in attendance.  Benny Barnes said a lot of campus events are not on the Facilities Calendar and Police Services or custodial services are needed.  Some events are not on the Facilities Calendar, or people don’t read the Calendar.  It was felt that whenever money is collected at an event, there should be some police presence.  People may not like it because this will cut into their fund raising revenue. Terence said money shouldn’t be the only reason to have police presence.  There are other events that could be controversial, etc. that would require police presence.
The discussion changed to properly funding event services.  Darlene felt that custodial services should be paid for special events.  Large events use a lot of custodial supplies, and Darlene thinks renters should pay for it.  Richard said the college must ask if we can afford to provide these services without charge and the price for not having these events.  People have to understand that we are at a time of reduction.  Whenever food is served at an event, custodial services will be needed and the sponsor of the event should pay for it.  Carol suggested having a flat fee or overhead charge for facility rentals.  Darlene agreed, but thinks there will be a lot of feedback about it from college users.  Frank suggested that every event sponsor should have to pay for custodial supplies, even for graduation.   Frank said if the departments don’t pay for the custodial supplies then this should be included in Darlene’s budget.  Darlene thinks she should be given the budget because she doesn’t think she should have to tell department chairs they need to pay for cleaning supplies.  
The Facilities Request Form should be reviewed and updated to include the costs of every service.  Terence thinks there should be a user tax rather than have every budget contribute to the custodial budget.  Frank pointed out that some events, such as graduation, are a college-wide activity and should be included in the custodial budget.  
If people are told of the costs up front they may decide they don’t want or need the services.  Carol said ways must be found to operate with less money.  The choices are pay for it, do it yourself, or do without.  People holding events will have to understand that things can’t be done anymore such as media services, photos, etc.  Richard pointed out that faculty sometimes purchase their own media equipment.  
In summary everyone commiserated that we will be doing more with less, fund raising and may have to do without at times. 

Plans of Action
1. Procedures for Required Police Presence will be on the next agenda when officers are in attendance.

2. For on campus events, there needs to be adequate funding for Custodial services and supplies.  Charge an overhead fee or tax for an event internal or external.  Work with Business Office to price it.  
3. The Facilities Request Form can then be updated to make clear the costs for all services.

OperMinuMay242010.doc
PAGE  
2

